LOCKINGTON PARISH COUNCIL 

Minutes of a Parish Council meeting held on Monday 9th December 2013 at 7.00pm.

Apologies.
Cllrs. M. Munro-Hill, J. Myers, G. Chapman and John Stephenson.

Those present were the Chairman Cllr Proctor, the Vice-Chairman Cllr Turrell and Cllrs Scott, Crookes and Warburton.

The Clerk, Ms S. Connon was in attendance.

Declaration of Interest (if any)  None

E.R.Yorks.Council business (If Cllr is present)  Cllr. B. Birmingham attended the meeting for a short while.  The Severe Weather Grant Fund was discussed.  Only one green salt bin has been put in place at the junction with Thorpe Leas and Thorpe.  BB to follow this up regarding the further 3 salt bins for Thorpe.

Wind Turbines application was discussed also regarding an application for Beswick (see Planning).
Minutes. The minutes of the 11th November 2013 meeting were approved and signed.

Matters arising.
Russ Towse, Drainage Engineer, ERYC was consulted regarding the blocked gulley at Aike.  Cllr. J. Myers met with RT at the site in question on Friday 15th November 2013.  Resulting from this meeting Russ Towse, Steve Charlton, Steve Roberts and Ian Sugden attended the site on 28th November 2013.   The culvert and gullies and drainage systems were jetted out on 4th December 2013. The landowner responsible will be consulted in due course for any maintenance work required.

Severe Weather Grant Fund.  The funding of £1580.00 has now been received for the 4 salt bins and salt for Thorpe.

Lundys.  No communication has been received from Lundys regarding Land Registration.  AP to liaise with David Lundy.

Community Payback Scheme. This was discussed further and will not be pursued.

Highways/Church Lane.  Russ Towse has informed the clerk of a Scheme to be put forward in the 2014-15 round of funding for drainage work for Church Lane and the ditch.

Correspondence. 
The Dalton Estate has contributed £20.00 to the parish council for displaying a notice of logs for sale in the village hall. To be forwarded to the Lockington Village Hall Committee.

ERNLLCA newsletter for November 2013 was received and forwarded to GC.

Information regarding the Council Tax Benefit Support Grant was also received.

East Riding Parish News was forwarded to all councillors.

East Riding Local Plan Information was forwarded to all councillors.

Information regarding Council Tax Consultation and Code of Conduct was also forwarded to councillors.

Parish Precept for 2014-15, Council Tax Support documents and information regarding the Tax base was received.  The budget was carried out and the figures were sent to all councillors prior to the meeting.  A discussion followed, to be set as agreed - £3024.00.  DT proposed, AC seconded – AIF. The figure set being lower than the previous year of 2013-14.

Planning.
13/03715/STPLF – Erection of a wind turbine (67m to blade tip, 40m to hub) and associated infrastructure at Land West of Manor Farm, Wilfholme Road, Beswick for Mr. Andrew Taylor-Pick and Robin Dearing. This was discussed. Consultation comments to be forwarded to ERYC – To be Refused for the Detrimental Visual Impact.

Accounts.
S. L Connon was paid £140.10 Stipend for December and expenses of £10.00.

B. Robinson was paid £38.00 for printing of the newsletter by Horsley and Dawson.

YCW – contribution of £10.00 was paid for the bulbs for the planters.

Donation was received from the Dalton Estate for displaying notice for sale of logs in the village hall.

£20.00 was forwarded  to the Village Hall Committee.

Severe Weather Grant Fund Payment to the parish council was received.

Next meeting. The PC would next meet on Monday 13th January 2014 at 7.00pm

A.O.B.
 
A copy of a letter which was sent to ERYC, was forwarded to the parish council regarding contractor vehicles parking on grass verges in South Glebe, Locington.

A reply to be sent to Mr. Ellett advising that the letter forwarded to ERYC, would be sent to Cllr. Bradley Birmingham requesting advice.

It was reported there was considerable litter on grass verges in Station Road, Lockington and Aike.

There being no further business, the Chairman closed the meeting at 8.10pm

